
CITY OF ALBANY 
CITY COUNCIL AGENDA 

STAFF REPORT 
                    

Agenda date: July 16, 2012 
       Reviewed by:  BP 

  
  
Subject: Contract award for tennis court resurfacing at Jewel’s Terrace Park 
 
From:   Penelope Leach, Assistant City Manager/Community Services Director 
    
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
That Council authorize the City Manager to enter into a contract with First Serve for the 
resurfacing of the tennis courts at Jewel’s Terrace Park not to exceed $35,000. 
 
BACKGROUND  
 
Resurfacing the tennis courts at Jewel’s Terrace Park is identified in the City’s Capital 
Improvement (CIP) Plan.   
 
DISCUSSION 
 
The surface is in serious need of repair.  Tree roots pushing up the surface are creating 
bumps and crevices and the surface is cracking, fading, and peeling. It is important to 
move forward with the tennis court resurfacing as waiting any longer will cause the 
courts to deteriorate further resulting in higher costs for repair. Resurfacing tennis courts 
is a normal part of maintenance and dramatically increases the lifespan and playability of 
a courts. 
   
 
SUSTAINABLILITY  
 
Having the tennis courts in good repair encourages use which in turn promotes health and 
wellness.  
 
 
FINANCIAL IMPACT 
 
Including a 10% contingency and project management costs, the project will not exceed 
$35,000 from Measure F 2002.   
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